
 

Notification of Change in Special Selection of Working Individuals Examination 
Procedure (Graduate Admission 2018) for the Master’s Program in Policy and Planning 

Science, Graduate School of Systems and Information Engineering 
 

The University will change the admission procedure for the Master’s Program in Policy 
and Planning Science (Special Selection of Working Individuals) as follows. The change 
will apply from the 2018 admission, of which the first examination will be held in August, 
2017. 
 
 
（Change from） 

Major 
Subject English 

(100 points) 

Specialized 
Subject 

(100 points)  

Essay 
(100 points)  

Oral Examination 
(200 points) 

Time - 10:00-11:30 13:00-14:30 10:00-17:00 

Policy and 
Planning 
Sciences 

English 
 

Evaluate TOEIC 
Official Score 
Certificate or 
TOEFL Examinee 
(Test Taker) 
Score Report 
which is sent to 
the TOEFL 
examinee from 
ETS by postal 
mail. 

Choose one 
from 
Mathematics 
(calculus, 
linear algebra), 
Finance and 
Urban/Regional 
planning at the 
time of exam. 

You will read 
charts, data 
and English 
texts and 
describe your 
observations 
about them. 

Individual 
Interview 

 
Presentation 
(5min): To assess 
motivation, 
research plans, 
status of 
preparation, and 
future vision. 
 
Questionnaire 
(10min): 
Questions will be 
asked from the 
interviewer.  

(Note) Applicants need to contact the faculty members in their area of specialization prior to 
the application process. If you have the second choice, contact them as well. 

 

 

 

（Change to） 

Subject 
(Allocation of 

Marks) 

Oral Examination 
(100 points) 

Major Time 10:00-17:00 

Policy and 
Planning 
Sciences 

Individual Interview 
 

Presentation (5min): To assess motivation, research plans, status of 
preparation, and future vision. 
 
Questionnaire (15min): The interviewer will ask questions to check your 
ability to analyze data, such as graphs, maps, or tables, and your general 
ability to think logically. Questions may refer the content of your 
presentation, or to related issues in general. 

(Note)  Applicants must to contact the desired faculty advisor(s) in their area of specialization  
prior to submitting the application for the examination. Applicants for the special 
examination for working individuals should confirm their intention at this time. If you have 
the second choice, contact them as well. 


